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University Library Committee

Meeting Minutes for April 11, 2008
Members Present: Lee Blecher, Lesley Farmer, Roman Kochan, Bei Lu, Hema Ramachandran, Hilda Sramek, Tiffani Travis, Ebony Utley, Jun Yan 

Meeting Called to Order at 2:10 pm in the 5th Floor Conference Room, Main Library.
Approved the Agenda

Approved Minutes from March 14, 2008 with minor corrections
ORCA discussion

1. Feedback from the colleges:

· College of Education faculty were comfortable with the priorities.
· Business, Engineering, and College of Health and Human Services have not talked with faculty. 
· College Liberal Arts faculty like to browse; they noted the importance of in-house use as opposed to circulation as a criterion for movement to ORCA.
· One suggestion was to change the criteria for determining which monographs would be stored in ORCA from the suggested 10+ year old monographs to those that are 20 or more years old. 


2.
The point was made that ORCA is viewed as a retrieval system as opposed to a storage system. It allows easy access to materials kept in ORCA, and also provides a level of security for items, prevents theft and intentional hiding of books.
3.
The committee thought that a good communication campaign would lower faculty stress: Open House online video about library renovations, mention about the number of remaining browsing stacks, video about library renovation at commencement. The Starbuck TV screens could show library renovation details (those images could be mounted on the library portal). 

4.
CSU librarians are discussing circulating media. CSULB is OK with it if other libraries are.

5.
Please forward any feedback regarding ORCA to Lesley or Lee.
Thesis Format Evaluator Presentation
Della Thomas Pulley, Thesis Format Evaluator, discussed some of the services her office provides and current directions CSULB is taking regarding theses submissions.

1.
Currently parts of the thesis (contact and thesis information) are to be submitted electronically to the thesis office who will in turn submit it to ProQuest in that format. It is anticipated that in time, the whole thesis will be submitted electronically. 
2.
The thesis office will help students who do not know how to submit the necessary information electronically.
3.
The thesis office also provides workshops on a regular basis to help students learn proper formatting. Style specific workshops are provided. They can also come to classes and provide the information.
4.
Students need to be aware that they need to obtain permission to use copyrighted materials in their theses.

GE Program level Assessment
Tiffani Travis shared the current status of General Education. Some items discussed include:

1.
GE policy passed by the Senate sets new procedures for obtaining GE certification for courses. Learning objectives/outcomes will need to be defined and integrated throughout all GE courses. These outcomes are grouped into different categories and include those related to Information Literacy and Technology.

2.
Faculty will need to identify outcomes and methods to assess that they have been achieved.


3.
Many skills or outcomes associated with Information Literacy and Technology can be integrated into many courses.
Additional Announcements and Comments

1.
Tiffani Travis announced that next week was National Library Week and that many activities would be occurring at the library including opportunities to meet and greet your librarian, showcase of collections and displays, and a raffle drawing for a prize on April 17th. 

2.
On June 13, from 10 AM - 12 Noon, there will be a workshop on incorporating Information Literacy into the curriculum.

3.
Ebony Utley suggested that the practice of printing slips as opposed to stamping due dates when items are checked out from the library is not environmentally friendly (i.e. paper/tree waste). She suggested that the library could go back to stamping and/or keep the information electronically. If due dates are maintained electronically, then “due date alerts” could be sent to students/faculty via email. The committee generally felt that these were good suggestions that could be considered by the library.
Meeting adjourned at 3:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Lee Blecher
